
 
 

 

 
 

	
	 	 	
	
	 	 	

	 	
	
	

	 	 	 	
	 	

	 	 	 	 	
	 	
	 	
	 	

	
	 	

	
	

	 	 	
	
 	
	

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	

	 			
				

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 		 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 				

	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 			

	
 	 	 	 	

	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 		 	 	

	 	 	 	 	 	 	
				

	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

	 	 	 	 	 		 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 		 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

	 	 	 		 	 	 	 	 	 	

Chesapeake	 Campus
 
Faculty	 Senate Meeting Minutes
 

January 30, 2018
 
Room 4202,	Chesapeake 	New 	Academic 	Building
 

Attending Senators:	 David Kiracofe
 
Kevin Brady
 
Vincent Gary
 
Sean LaCroix
 
Stacey Deputy
 
Olivia Reinauer
 
Jennifer	 Hopkins
 
Estelle Bussey
 

Guests: Matt Gorris 

The meeting began with an introduction by the chair of the Chesapeake Faculty	 Senate Stacey	 
Deputy,	who 	welcomed	 the group	 and	 called	 to	 order the regular	 meeting of the Chesapeake 
Faculty Senate. 

Next, Stacey Deputy called for an approval of the	 minutes from the	 Chesapeake	 campus Faculty 
Senate	 meeting (November 2017). After	 the Senators read	 over the minutes from the previous 
campus	 Senate meeting, the group	 quickly approved	 the minutes. 

Following the	 approval of the minutes, Deputy provided the group	 with	 a Chair Report: 

• Provost Leadership Team meetings: 

The mailroom on campus is moving to the Whitehurst building. The space 
formerly occupied	 by early childhood	 development is currently being renovated	 
into 	the 	new 	mailroom. 

The college is participating in the Community College Survey of Student 
Engagement, as part of our P.A.C.E. A	 100	 face-to-face courses will be chosen at 
random from the entire college. Notification of course selection will be by email 
at the	 end of February. Survey facilitators will administer the	 survey in the	 
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selected 	courses 	between 	March 	19 	and April 21. Approximately 30 to	 45	 
minutes of class time 	will	be 	needed 	to 	complete 	the 	survey. 

•	 Reminder that Curt	 Aasen sent	 an email on January 23, 2018, which informed the 
college that we will no longer use MOAT for	 security awareness. The college is 
transitioning to a new system this year. 

•	 Reminder that Davine	 Faulks-Brayboy sent an	 email on	 January 23, 2018, which	 focuses 
on the mandatory Violence Against	 Women Act	 (VAWA)	 training that	 needs to be 
completed by	 all employees. 

After concluding her Chair Report, Deputy then	 moved	 on	 to	 the Student	 Center	 Report, which 
was presented to the group by Vincent Gary: 

•	 There have been staff changes at the Student Center. Vincent Gary has taken on the 
roles and responsibilities, though not	 the title, of	 Student	 Center	 Director. Look	 for 
more partnerships with	 faculty and	 more external (outside the building) programs in	 the 
future. 

•	 Blood	 drive will take place on	 January 31, 2018. Gary also mentioned that there is an	 
urgent need	 for blood	 donations. 

Following Vincent Gary’s Student Center Report, Stacey asked Estelle	 Bussey to present her 
Advising and	 Counseling Report: 

•	 Bussey offered	 a “thank you”	 to faculty	 who participated in and supported Multiple 
Measures. 

•	 Bussey also	 requested that faculty help	 advertise transfer events to	 students. She	 
mentioned that	 they have had	 low participation among faculty in 	the 	past, 	but faculty 
members are	 a	 great source	 of information for students	 looking to transfer. 

At this point in	 the meeting, Kevin	 Brady resumed	 his role as the Secretary (a huge “Thank You” 
goes out to	 Stacey Deputy for taking notes). Nonetheless, you	 will notice a significant decrease 
in the clarity	 as	 well as	 specifics	 in the minutes, but the entertainment value is	 priceless! J

Deputy then moved to New Business, which focused on the Navigate and Structured Programs 
(Deputy noted that	 volunteers were needed for	 the Leadership Teams – and, Olivia	 Reinauer 
was shocked to learn that she had already been volunteered for one of the Leadership Teams). 
Deputy also provided the group with an update	 about the	 Pathway Dean’s Council and 
Academic Reorganization. 
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After much	 discussion and debate	 among the	 group members, the	 Chesapeake campus Faculty 
Senate	 developed a	 motion in 	regards 	to the college’s new initiatives.	 Listed below is the final 
version of the motion that	 the Chesapeake campus Faculty Senate planned	 to	 present to the 
College-Wide 	Faculty 	Senate 	on 	February 	1, 	2018: 

Because the Navigate and	 advising	 initiatives are so	 critical to	 student success and	 because the 
data	 collected from them will inform changes in our	 academic structure, faculty hereby resolve 
that	 the navigate and advising initiatives be implemented for	 one year	 prior	 to finalizing any 
administrative restructuring. 

As the meeting started	 to near	 two hours, Deputy and the	 group decided	 to	 table Lynn Rainard’s 
P.A.C.E	 update	 and Bobby Rowe’s advising update for	 a future meeting. The meeting was then 
adjourned due to	 time constraints 

The	 next Chesapeake	 Campus Faculty Senate Meeting will be	 held	 on	 February	 27 at 12:30pm 
in 	the 	Chesapeake Academic Building	 – Room (4202). 
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